27th July 2011

To: Haverstock Fencing Club Members

Dear Fencers 

A number of issues have had to be considered lately which will have an impact on the Club and you as fencers.  I am writing to you as Chairman to outline these and to invite discussion from anybody who is a member.  

Club Fees 

In light of the recent VAT increases and other expenses, Haverstock Fencing Club has recently reviewed its accounts and income streams. Our costs are increasing and the current membership fees are not adequately covering them.  The decision has been taken to increase the membership fee by £7.50 per fencer per month. We think this will set the fees at a sustainable level for the present, assuming no significant change in membership numbers and no major unforeseen increases in costs such as rent.
Until recently the Club has absorbed these extra costs by using its reserves built up over the years.  Some of the coaching and all the armoury work have been done on an unpaid basis. This is not a healthy position to be in and this rise should enable the running costs to be covered so that the reserves can be maintained and used to replace equipment and meet other capital expenses which may arise. 

Considerable effort has been put into reviewing all the options by the coaches and myself.  These options included reducing the length of time we hire the hall, and reducing the amount of coaching time available to members.  However, it was felt that this would ultimately affect the success of the Club and be a backward step for Haverstock, something we felt would be undesirable.  

This increase is necessary so that the Club can continue to function and to deliver its services to the members.  Currently the Club operates on the basis of 2 coaches per night, three nights a week during term time.  I understand that there is pressure on the lesson lists and we as coaches try to see that everyone gets at least one lesson a week. This may mean that you will not get a lesson every session. 

This is the first rise in fees for 3 years and equates to less that £2 week, which we feel still makes Haverstock excellent value for money, given the quality of coaching and facilities available.  It will also enable the Club to continue its tradition of gaining excellent results both at home and abroad. 

Accordingly the new monthly fees will be:
· Senior members £62.50

· Students £47.50

Annual General Meeting 

We plan to have an AGM in the next month or two after the summer break, and an announcement of the date and agenda will be forthcoming in the next few weeks. If anybody has something that they would like to include on the agenda please feel free to speak to me or one of the coaches about it or email Jax as Club Secretary. 

Club Committee

The Club needs to have a strong committee that can take it forwards.  There are currently vacancies on the committee and come the AGM a number of posts will be up for re-election. They include Chairman, Treasurer, Secretary and other committee members.  As a matter of general good governance and to assist with demonstrating good governance for purposes of making funding applications, we particularly need volunteers to take over the Club Secretary role from Jax, as she is currently having to manage both Secretary and Treasurer functions and this amounts to an awful lot of work for her.   It may be possible to split the role of Club Secretary, if that would encourage more volunteers, into Membership Secretary and Constitutional Secretary.  

If you are interested in standing for the committee and have any questions, please come and see me at the Club when sessions resume after the summer, or email me on john.ince@virgin.net , for details of the posts and what they entail. 

The closing date for nominations for posts will be 1 week before the AGM.

If you have any questions or comments about the Club or the contents of this letter please feel free to come and speak to me or the other coaches. 

Kind regards 

John

John Ince 

Chairman 

